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Finance Division

Preston niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No: 408-A 
Committee: Health


	Title: To amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the inspection of water tanks used for the purpose of storing and distributing drinking water.

	Sponsors:
Council Members Garodnick, Brewer, Dickens, Gennaro, Gentile, Gerson, Gonzalez, James, Liu, Martinez, Mealy, Nelson, Stewart and Weprin


	Summary of Legislation:   This legislation would amend chapter 1 of the title 17 of the Administrative Code by adding a new section 17-194 entitled “Drinking water tank inspections.”  This section would require any owner of a building that has a water tank as part of its drinking water supply system to have the water tank inspected at least annually.  The legislation would require a building owner to maintain records of such inspection for at least 5 years from the date of inspection and make them available to the DOHMH, upon request, within 5 business days.  A building owner would be required to post a notice in a conspicuous location that is easily accessible to tenants stating that the inspection results are available upon request and that a person may contact DOHMH if the results are not made available within 5 business days.  The proposed legislation would require the DOHMH to submit a report to the Council each year for three years with information on water tank inspections. Finally, the proposed legislation would require that the civil penalty imposed for violating § 17-194(b) would be at least $200, but not more than $2,000 and the penalty for violating § 17-194(c) would be no more than $250.  


	Effective Date: This legislation would take effect ninety days after enactment.


	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:  2010


	Fiscal Impact Statement:

Effective FY09
FY Succeeding

Effective FY10
Full Fiscal

Impact FY10
Revenues (+)
$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-) 

De minimis
$50,000
$50,000
Net

De minimis
$50,000
$50,000


	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues by the enactment of this legislation.  


	Impact on Expenditures:  The impact on expenditures in Fiscal 2009 resulting from the enactment of this legislation would be de minimis.  The full impact of this proposed introduction would occur in Fiscal 2010 and the outyears, and would be in the amount $50,000.  The costs would be incurred in the Department of Health and Mental Hygiene.  Specifically funding will be used to conduct inspections and prepare the report that is required by this Intro.  This estimate includes fringe.


	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  General Fund


	Source of Information:
Department of Health and Mental Hygiene 

                                                

	Estimate Prepared By:    Rocco D’Angelo, Legislative Financial Analyst
                                              Latonia Mckinney, Deputy Director

                                              City Council Finance Division

                                     

	History:
            Int. 408 was introduced on August 16, 2006, and referred to the Committee on Health.  On January 8, 2009, the Committee on Health held a hearing on Int. 408, which was amended and laid over.  On February 10, 2009, the Committee on Health will consider the legislation as Proposed Int. 408-A, and voted on the Full Council on February 11, 2009.    
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